Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday January 13th, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.  Members present:  Warren Stolp, Larry Laakso, Jeff Ekholm, Karen Lindquist and Karen Calaguire.  Members absent:  None.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read.  Total receipts:  $59,995.27.  Total disbursements:  $25,810.48.  Total ending balance for the month:  $165,647.28.  Certificate of Deposit:  $66,819.29.  Motion carried unanimously. 

A motion was made by Laakso and seconded by Stolp to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular as read.  Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment.  Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

Supervisor Ekholm reported on the WMMPB Meeting.  
Marty reported again on the Safety Program Class that he had attended recently.   A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to send Marty and Clerk Calaguire to the second training coming up in February.  Motion carried unanimously.
No update was given or needed on the Nashwauk Park Road situation.  The problem appears to have been resolved.
Marty reported on the skating rink usage so far this year and the board agreed to any changes in scheduling that Marty has done.
No quotes for purchasing a water softener for the hall were received from hall caretaker, Mary Jo Weber.  Any action was tabled.

A health insurance committee meeting has been scheduled for this week to discuss health insurance issues.  Chairman Stolp will set up the meeting.  A letter was read and put on file from Lois VanReese which referenced her concerns for the lack on any action yet taken to meet with the committee and other items in relation to the township’s health care issue.  The letter was put on file for as an official record.
A letter from Mark Mandich, AFSME Staff Representative, was also read and put on file and made official record stating his concerns if any changes were to be made in regards to the current health insurance of the town’s union employees.  
Resident Lucy Coughlin presented to the clerk a petition with 76 registered voter signatures requesting that the question of “whether the township should separate from the City of Nashwauk” will be put on the agenda and voted on at the next Annual Meeting which is scheduled for March 10th, 2009.

Following the presentation of the petition to the clerk, numerous questions and concerns where aired by both residents and board members.  After a lengthy discussion, it was decided by the board to recess the meeting after all items on the current agenda are discussed and reconvene in two weeks from tonight.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Stolp to go on record that the Town Board does not support this petition.  Motion carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:  (Reorganize)
Terri Holmbeck was seated as the newly elected treasurer.

Outgoing treasurer, Karen Lindquist addressed the board and the residents.  She thanked everyone for the opportunity to serve as the treasurer for the township since her appointment last January, stating it was an honor to have held the position.

A motion was made by Laakso and seconded by Stolp to set the regular town meeting schedule for 2008, to be the second Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM unless of a conflict in scheduling, which notice will be given and posted.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to designate the posting places for town notices to be:  The Clerk’s Office, Nashwauk Village Hall, and the Cloverdale Hall.  Motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to select the American Bank of Nashwauk as the town’s depository.  Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to select the Scenic Range News as the town’s publishing newspaper.  Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Ekholm to leave all salaries and wages the same as last year, while honoring the union contract wages for those employees in the union.  Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to hold the regular meeting for March on Monday, March 9th at 7:00 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.
Communication and correspondence put on file:

· Western Mesabi Mine Planning Board Minutes/Agenda

· Itasca County Township Association Minutes/Agenda

· Invitation to Community Housing Action Plan Workshop

· Letter from Amanda Schultz/authorizing apportionment of the 1st Million $ from Essar

· Road Jurisdiction Changes/David Christy

· RAMS Update

· Letter from HDR Engineering RE: proposed construction of transmission facilities for power for Essar Steel

· Itasca County Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance

· Projected year end totals/detailed $ coming in February Board of Review
· List of concerns and questions presented to the board by Frank Weber
A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to recess the meeting until Tuesday, January 27th, at 7:00 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.

Chairman Warren Stolp reconvened the meeting on Tuesday, January 27th, 2009 at 7:00 PM.  Members present were Warren Stolp, Jeffery Ekholm, Larry Laakso, Terri Holmbeck and Karen Calaguire.

The purpose of this portion of the meeting was to bring the community together to discuss and weigh the opinions, options and purpose of the petition that was presented to the clerk on Tuesday, January 13th, 2009 by resident Lucy Coughlin.  The petition was presented with 77 signatures of town’s electors requesting that the question of whether Nashwauk Township is to be separated from the City of Nashwauk be voted on at the Annual Township Meeting in March.

The meeting was reopened with comments from Pat Coughlin regarding the reason for the petition.

Speaker, Jeff Walker, the Itasca County Auditor/Treasurer was invited by the Coughlins to answer some of the questions that have arisen during the process.  Mr. Walker provided a handout of materials and further explained the contents of such to the audience and board.

Residents also had an opportunity to speak and ask questions of the board and Mr. Walker.
Clerk Karen Calaguire was given permission by the board chair to speak to the audience and give a synopsis of the Annual Town Meeting’s purpose as well as bring the audience back into focus on the issues at hand regarding the petition.  She has been corresponding with Kent Sulem, an attorney for the Minnesota Association of Townships, asking for advice to make sure  the integrity of the petition is handled legally and with in state statutes.  Clerk Calaguire hopes to have answers by the February meeting.

Chairman Stolp polled the community members present at the meeting to get a consensus of what they wanted.  It appears at this time the majority of those in attendance at the meeting were against the petition.

Chairman asked the Coughlins if they would like to withdraw the petition.  The Coughlins did not wish to do so.  The process will continue, with the voting to take place at the Annual Township Meeting on Tuesday, March 10th, 2009 at 7:00 PM.

With no further business to discuss a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to adjourn at 8:35 PM.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, February 10th, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall.

ATTEST:

_________________________________________   ______________________________________
Clerk                                                                             Chairman                                                     
___________________________

Date

